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SHIRLEY/PAPANUI COMMUNITY BOARD  
6 SEPTEMBER 2006 

 
 

A meeting of the Shirley/Papanui Community Board  
was held on Wednesday 6 September 2006 at 4.00 pm  

in the Boardroom, Papanui Service Centre 
 
 

PRESENT: Yvonne Palmer (Chairperson), Myra Barry, Ngaire Button, Bill Bush, Graham Condon, 
Megan Evans and Norm Withers. 

  
APOLOGIES: Nil. 
 
 
Board members observed a minute’s silence in memory of the late Nick Chapman, former Community 
Advocate.  
 
 
The Board reports that: 
 
PART A – MATTERS REQUIRING A COUNCIL DECISION 
 

1. REQUEST FOR AN AMENDMENT TO THE CHRISTCHURCH CITY TRAFFIC AND PARKING BY-
LAW 1991 

 
 This item will be submitted to Council once a city-wide report has been completed. 
 
 
PART B - REPORTS FOR INFORMATION 
 

2. DEPUTATIONS BY APPOINTMENT 
 
 2.1 Lesley McMillan  
 
  Lesley McMillan (Co-ordinator of Avebury House) updated the Board regarding activities at 

Avebury House. 
 
 2.2 Peggy Kelly 
 
  Peggy Kelly and Ryan Young addressed the Board in relation to tree protection at Packe Street 

Community Garden. 
 
  The Board decided to request speaking rights at the appropriate Portfolio Group (together with 

representatives of Packe Street Community Garden) to request that changes be initiated to 
protect and retain trees in the Shirley/Papanui area. 

 
 2.3 Peggy Kelly and Trish Hammersley addressed the Board with concerns relating to tagging in 

the area. 
 
  The Board received the information and decided to host a workshop involving the community, 

Police and outside agencies, to develop a strategy for dealing with tagging. 
 
 
3. REPORT OF THE SHIRLEY/PAPANUI COMMUNITY BOARD’S EVENTS COMMITTEE 
 

The Board received the report of its Events Committee which met on 16 August 2006. 
 
 



30. 11. 2006 

Shirley/Papanui Community Board 6.9.2006 
 

4. REPORT OF THE SHIRLEY/PAPANUI COMMUNITY BOARD’S YOUTH DEVELOPMENT FUND 
COMMITTEE 

 
The Board received the report of its Youth Development Fund Committee which met on 16 August 
2006. 

 
 
5. BOARD MEMBERS’ ACCOUNTABILITY REPORTS 
 
 The Board received accountability reports from its members for the period January to June 2006. 
 
 
6. COMMUNITY BOARD CONFERENCE 
 
 The Board received a report from its Chairperson detailing her attendance at the Community Board 

Conference held in Hutt City on 14 and 15 May 2006. 
 
 
7. UPDATE OF BOARD FUNDS 
 
 The Board received an update of its 2006/07 Discretionary, SCAP, Sport and Recreation and Youth 

Development Funds. 
 
 
8. UPDATE FROM COMMUNITY BOARD PRINCIPAL ADVISER 
 
 The Board received an update on current issues from its Principal Adviser. 
 
 
9. PRESENTATION OF PETITIONS 
 
 Nil. 
 
 
10. CORRESPONDENCE 
 
 The following correspondence was tabled: 
 
 • Email from St Albans Residents' Association regarding a Celebration and Annual General 

Meeting 
 • Letter from Clayton Cosgrove requesting the Board's assistance to resolve problems experienced 

by some residents of Lacebark Lane regarding traffic safety and noise issues. 
 • Letter from Tiffani Field - development of a local bar in Westminster Street. 
 • Letter from CCC to Patrick Power regarding barking dog. 
 • Email from Bryan Reid regarding free wall planners. 
 • Local Government New Zealand pamphlet detailing the Local Government Act Roadshow. 
 • Email from Kirin Davids regarding parking and access issues at Christchurch Public Hospital. 
 • Copy of petition signed by 100 residents of Styx Mill Country Club regarding cancellation of 

proposed Millstream Drive/Watermill Boulevard bus route, together with covering letter to 
Environment Canterbury. 

 • Email regarding resignation of Chairman of Northwood Residents' Inc. 
 • Email requesting removal of predator proof fence at Northwood. 
 • Email regarding inorganic rubbish collections. 
 • Email from Belfast Area Residents' Association regarding various issues. 
 
 The Board received the correspondence and requested that it be acknowledged and forwarded to the 

appropriate staff for response where appropriate. 
 
 
11. CHAIRPERSON’S AND BOARD MEMBERS’ INFORMATION EXCHANGE  
 
 Board members were given an opportunity to provide an update on recent community 

activities/Council issues. 
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12. MEMBERS’ QUESTIONS  
 
 Nil. 
 
 
PART C - REPORT ON DELEGATED DECISIONS TAKEN BY THE BOARD 
 

13.  CONFIRMATION OF MEETING REPORT – 16 AUGUST 2006 
 
 It was resolved that the report of the Board’s meeting of 16 August 2006 be confirmed as a true and 

accurate record of that meeting. 
 
 
14. DARROCH RESERVE - FENCING 
 

The Board’s approval was sought to install post and cable fencing with associated plantings and open 
access points on the front and rear boundaries of Darroch Reserve, following community consultation. 

 
 The Board resolved to approve the installation of post and cable fencing with associated plantings 

and open access points on the front and rear boundaries of Darroch Reserve. 
 
 
15. BROOKLANDS DOMAIN – TENNIS COURT 
 
 The Board’s approval was sought to the location and construction of a tennis court within Brooklands 

Domain. 
 
 The Board resolved to approve Location D as detailed in the attachment to the agenda as the tennis 

court location, in order to proceed to detailed design and construction of the Brooklands Domain 
tennis court. 

 
 
16. QUEENSPARK BUS PRIORITY PROJECT - HILLS ROAD 
 
 The Board’s approval was sought to proceed to consultation, design and construction of the trial Bus 

Boarder as shown in the concept plans in attachment 1 to the agenda.   
 
 The Board resolved:  
 
 1. To approve the Hills Road Bus Boarder trial, as illustrated in attachment 1 of the agenda, to 

proceed to consultation, design, and construction. 
 
 2. To request the trial be undertaken over a period of three months. 
 
 3. To seek the support of the Police to monitor traffic behaviour. 
 
 4. That staff consider a reward system (free bus passes) for motorists displaying good behaviour. 
 
 
17. NOTICES OF MOTION 
 
 Pursuant to Standing Orders 2.16.1, the following notices of motion were received: 
 
 (i) Sawyers Arms Road/Lacebark Lane 
 
  “That Transport Unit staff investigate the parking of vehicles on the corner of Lacebark 

Lane/Sawyers Arms Road and that marking of bus stops be carried out to prevent vehicles from 
parking on the bus stops.  Consultation with the resident on the corner of Lacebark Lane to be 
undertaken in regard to the possible shifting of the bus stop to this site.” 

 
  (Moved by Norm Withers, seconded by Yvonne Palmer.) 
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17 Cont’d 
 
  The Board resolved: 
 
 (a) That Transport & Greenspace Unit staff investigate the parking of vehicles on the corner 

of Lacebark Lane/Sawyers Arms Road and that marking of bus stops be carried out to 
prevent vehicles from parking on the bus stops. 

 
 (b) That consultation with the resident on the corner of Lacebark Lane be undertaken in 

regard to the possible shifting of the bus stop to this site. 
 
 (ii) 104-106 Sawyers Arms Road 
 
  “That the Board request Transport Unit staff to install a loading zone outside the businesses 

located at 104-106 Sawyers Arms Road to allow large trucks to park while waiting to access 
Christchurch Steel (the Manager of the business supports the Board’s actions).” 

 
  The Board resolved that Transport & Greenspace Unit staff install a loading zone outside the 

businesses located at 104-106 Sawyers Arms Road to allow large trucks to park while waiting 
to access Christchurch Steel. 

 
  (Moved by Norm Withers, seconded by Yvonne Palmer.) 
 
 (iii) 113-117 Sawyers Arms Road 
 
  “That the Board request Transport Unit staff to investigate safety issues and carry out 

appropriate works to remedy residents’ concerns relating to such matters being experienced as 
a result of the increase in parking from the industrial buildings on Sawyers Arms Road.” 

 
  (Moved by Norm Withers, seconded by Yvonne Palmer.) 
 
  The Board resolved that Transport & Greenspace Unit staff investigate safety issues in relation 

to 113-117 Sawyers Arms Road that have arisen due to an increase in parking from the 
industrial buildings on Sawyers Arms Road and carry out appropriate remedial works to allay 
residents' concerns. 

  
(iv) “On the basis that a number of school principals have indicated an interest in participating in 

Junior Neighbourhood Support, the Board request a report from staff regarding the provision of 
further funding to support this initiative in the Shirley/Papanui community.” 

 
  (Moved by Yvonne Palmer, seconded by Myra Barry.) 
 
  The Board resolved to request a report from staff regarding the provision of further funding to 

support this initiative in the Shirley/Papanui community (on the basis that a number of school 
principals have indicated an interest in participating in Junior Neighbourhood Support).   

 
 (v) “That the Board request urgent consideration be given to Husseys Road being upgraded with 

footpaths in order to meet safety standards.  This road has gone from being a rural cul-de-sac 
to an open road carrying at least 500% more traffic resulting from the Northwood and Styx Mill 
County Club developments.” 

 
  (Moved by Yvonne Palmer, seconded by Norm Withers.) 
 
  The Board resolved to seek speaking rights at a Council meeting to request urgent 

consideration be given to Husseys Road being upgraded with footpaths in order to meet safety 
standards. 

 
 
The meeting concluded at 7.05 pm. 
 
 
CONFIRMED THIS 20TH DAY OF SEPTEMBER 2006 
 
 

YVONNE PALMER 
CHAIRPERSON 


